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Puckett & Faraj





December 20, 2011

Hon. Secretary Eric K. Shinseki

Secretary, Department of Veteran Affairs

810 Vermont Avenue, N.W.,

Washington, D. C. 20420


RE:
Ms. Lisa Wolford/ CSSS.NET; Request for Reconsideration of Denial of Listing as SDVOSB

Dear Secretary Shinseki:



I enclose for your information a copy of a letter that I wrote to Thomas Leney regarding my client, Ms. Lisa Wolford, who has been wrongfully denied inclusion in the VA VetBiz Vendor Information Pages (VIP) Verification Program.  


I am sure that you are aware that there have been widespread problems with the application of new rules to the VetBiz VIP Program.  The new rules were written to address dishonesty and fraud among federal contractors masquerading as service disabled veterans.  Unfortunately, application of these rules has been uneven at best and has resulted in many of the veterans for whom the program was designed being unjustifiably excluded among them our client CSSS.NET.  CSSS.NET has lost out on several contract opportunities as a result of its wrongful exclusion from the VetBiz VIP Program.  Such a misapplication of the rules is intolerable and denies a legitimate SDVOB an opportunity to avail itself of the very benefit Congress intended when it passed the legislation.  I hope you will give this matter the attention it deserves to avoid litigation.






Sincerely,







Haytham Faraj

HF/mjp

Enclosure
Cc:
Ms. Lisa Wolford
1800 Diagonal Road Suite 210 • Alexandria, Virginia • 22314
Phone 703-706-9566; Fax 202.318.7652
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